
Councilmember 

Joe Buscaino 

Fifteenth District 

April 30, 2022 

Gary Lee Moore, P.E. 

City Engineer 

1149 S Broadway, Suite 700 

Los Angeles, CA 90015-2213 

RE: Temporary Street Closure 

Dear Mr. Moore: 

This letter is in support of the temporary closing at 121st St and Figueroa in the Athens 

on the Hill community in Harbor Gateway. Pursuant to California Vehicle Code 

21101.4 the specific location is: 

• 121 st Street at the intersection with the westerly side of Figueroa Street

The residents of this community have long endured criminal activity - including 

vandalism, litter, prostitution, and the sale of narcotics. This influx of crime is being 

carried over from Figueroa St and has caused a quality of life issue to these residents. 

I appreciate your prompt attention to this matter. If you have any questions or need any 

additional information, please contact my Field Deputy, Caitlin Muldoon at 

424.339.9987, or Caitlin.Muldoon@lacity.org. 

Sincerely, 

JOE BUSCAINO 

Councilmember, 15th District 


